City of Haines Newsletter

February 2020
Reminder
The City can only accept payments of checks or cash and cannot take debit or credit cards.
New Billing Statement

Please look at your bill carefully! Several customers are still paying the wrong amount that includes a late fee. A late fee is only incurred if your account is paid after the 25th of the month. Please see explanation of statement below.
With the City’s new billing system came a new statement design. There has been some confusion on how to read the new statement. Remember to read from left to right. The first box on the left shows your account number. The second box from the left shows the amount due now. The third box from the left indicates the late fee if paid after the due date. The fourth box from the left shows the total amount due including the late fee if the bill is not paid by the 25th of the month. Below this information, again from left to right, shows the account number. The name and address on the account. Service days between meter readings and meter read date. Below that information from left to right shows the date of billing for water and sewer. The previous meter reading and the current meter reading. The usages and the amount due for each water and sewer. Below that information on the right side of the statement it shows the current bill, minus payments and adjustments and the Total Due Now. Many customers paid the amount that would include the late fee which will show on the statement as a credit. 
Charges for Water Usage
At the January 14, 2020 Council meeting the Haines City Council voted unanimously to continue to charge just the base rate for water until six months after the system is pressurized to full capacity when the old water tower is taken off line. It is still unknown when the old water tower will be taken off line. There are some meters that are not working properly and need repaired and there are customers that have underground leaks that can’t be repaired until the weather permits. If you were charged for usage over 10,000 gallons last month it has been removed from you account. If you paid for the extra usage last month that amount has been credited back to your account. The City wants to make sure that all meters are working properly and that the system is working efficiently before starting to charge for over usage. 
The City will continue to meter the water so customers will be able to monitor their usage and watch for leaks. Customers that have been notified of a leak will be allowed until June to repair the leak. If they do not repair the leak by that time they will be charged for the extra usage. 
Community Soup Luncheon
The Haines Methodist Church invites the community to join the congregation for a soup luncheon. Free soup lunches will be offered on the last Sunday of the month on February 23rd and March 29th from 12:15 pm to 1:00 pm following the regular Sunday morning service. Soup, bread and a dessert will be served. There is no charge for the lunch.

The Haines Methodist Church is located at the corner of the Anthony Lakes Highway and Robert Street in Haines. The Church has been a part of the community of Haines and the surrounding area since 1893.
Tagging Items on Right of Way

The City is continuing to tag items that are stored on the City rights of way. Remember that garbage cans are only allowed on the right of way the day of garbage pickup and must be removed by the end of the day. Garbage cans that remain on the right of way 24 hours after pickup will be tagged and could be subject to a fine. As defined in Ordinance No. 151 Series 2018 and Resolution No. R-1810-7. 

Dog Enforcement
John Shurtleff is the City of Haines Dog Enforcement Officer. Please contact John with all dog complaints at 541-805-0588. John will be enforcing the City of Haines Dog Ordinance and has the ability to issue citations for violations.
Important Notice - Landfill Closed Until Weather Conditions Improve
The Landfill is closed until weather conditions improve. The Landfill is extremely muddy and not accessible at this time. When conditions do change and the City can open the Landfill there will be a message indicating so on the City Hall answering machine 541-856-3366, press #2 for Landfill. Thank you for your patience in this matter.
2020 Dog License/ATV License

It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. The 2020 licenses are available and the cost is $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs and are valid for one calendar year.
The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets with a Haines ATV licenses. ATV license cost $5.00 and are valid for one calendar year. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held February 11th, at 6:00 pm at City Hall. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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